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2016-2017 School Year 

HELENA HIGH SCHOOL 

SPECIAL POINTS OF 
INTEREST 

 Student Schedule pick up 

 Counselors 2016-2017 

 New Student Orientation 

 Order Yearbooks Early! 

 Student Activity Cards 

 Fall Sports 

 Parking Permits 

 PLC  Schedule-Monday 

A Commitment to Excellence 

STUDENT  
SCHEDULE PICK UP 

Students without fines can pick-up 

their schedules outside the counsel-

ing offices at the following times: 

August 23  

Seniors  8:30-11:30 

Juniors 12:30-3:30     

 

August 24      

Sophomores  8:30-11:30 

Freshman     12:30- 3:30 

 

August 25 

New Students 10:30-2:30 

Note:  Students will not be allowed 

to pick up schedules for siblings or 

friends.  If you are unable to pick 

up your schedule based on the 

timeline above—you may stop by 

the main office after August 21.   
 

Dear Parents, 

On behalf of the dedicated staff at Helena High School, I am excited to welcome 

you to the 2016-2017 school year! We are looking forward to a productive part-

nership with you to ensure our students reach their highest potential. We recog-

nize that in order to be successful in school, our students need support from 

both the home and school. Strong partnerships with families will make a great 

difference in your student’s education. As partners, we share the responsibility 

for our student’s success and want you to know that we will do our very best to 

carry out our responsibilities.  

Please consider being involved in the variety of opportunities we offer at Helena 

High. We are incredibly fortunate to work and live in such a supportive commu-

nity. Your involvement helps our students benefit greatly. 

The wonderful Helena High staff and I feel privileged to work with this amazing 

school family. We thank you for your support and look forward to meeting you. 

Don’t forget to take advantage of the opportunities that exist at Helena High 

School this year! Be Involved, Be Respectful, Be Responsible, Be a Graduate. 

Go Bengals! 

Steve Thennis 

Principal 



 

Do you need to see your counselor?  At Helena High School, the 

counselors are assigned students based on your last name.  Here’s 

how to best reach them: 

 

A-E Ms. Ellaina Staldine 

 estaldine@helenaschools.org 

 324-2227 

F-L Mr. Shane Dempsey

 sdempsey@helenaschools.org 

 324-2224 

M-R Mr. Jason Murgel 

 jmurgel@helenaschools.org 

 324-2226 

S-Z Mrs. Chrissy Murgel 

 cmurgel@helenaschools.org 

 324-2223 

 

 

ASSISTANT PRINCIPALS FOR 2015-2016 

HELENA HIGH SCHOOL COUNSELORS 
2016-2017 

 

Do you need 

to see your 

Assistant 

Principal?  At 

Helena High 

School, the Assistant Principals 

are assigned to students based 

on your last name.  Here’s how 

to reach them: 

 

 

 

A-G Mrs. Stephanie Thennis 

slthennis@helenaschools.org 

 324-2204 

 

H-N Ms. Gabrielle Clow 

gclow@helenaschools.org 

 324-2203 

 

O-Z Mr. Willie Schlepp 

wschlepp@helenaschools.org 

 324-2205 

 

  

All students new to Helena 

High School entering grades 10, 

11 and 12 are invited to attend 

an orientation session on Au-

gust 30 in the HHS Library at 

11:00 a.m.  Afterwards every-

one is invited to a barbeque 

lunch at noon. 

STUDENT LOCKERS 

All lockers have school locks 

on them.  Please bring your 

lock when picking up your 

schedule and it will be 

placed on your locker prior 

to school starting.  This will 

help alleviate the congestion 

the first weeks of 

school.  School lockers are 

assigned near the student’s 

2nd period classroom.  Lock-

er changes will not be made 

unless the student’s schedule 

changes or 

requested by 

an adminis-

trator.   



FRESHMAN HAPPENINGS... 

 

 

Bengal Booster Club 

The booster club supports HHS students in a positive manner.  Please consider joining.  We invite 

you to join the HHS Bengal Booster Club and welcome your presence at our monthly meetings 

held the second Monday of every month at 5:30 in the HHS library.  First meeting is scheduled for 

September .  Check the HHS web site for more information.  There is a Helena High Booster All 

Activities BBQ scheduled for  Saturday, August 20 at 10:00 a.m . on the law n east of 

the Helena High gym.  You can pick up your Bengal wear there, too!   

 

Freshman BBQ, Football Game and Dance 

Attention Freshman Parents/Guardians:  Welcome to HHS!  Please 

be advised that your son/daughter will be receiving tickets from 

their 2nd period teachers for the Freshman student tailgate that will 

be held before the home football game on Friday, September 9th.  

The Freshman tailgate will begin at 6:00 p.m. and the game at 7:00 

p.m. followed by a dance in the HHS gym from 8-11 p.m.  Your stu-

dent will also be receiving a calendar magnet that includes many of 

the activities that are scheduled early-on this academic year.   

 

Freshman Parent Night 

Freshman Orientation for parents of freshman students will be held Tuesday, August 29th at 6:30 

p.m. in the Little Theater at HHS.  Please join us in welcoming your freshman to HHS and learn 

how you can help them transition into high school.  Due to the size of the facility –we ask that only 

parents of freshman attend.   

Bengal Beginnings (Freshman Only) 

All 9th graders are requested to report to the East side of the gym no later then 8:20 a.m. on 

Wednesday, August 30 for an all-day orientation and barbeque.  You do not need to bring anything 

with you that day except your class schedule.  Busses will be running a normal schedule in the 

morning and will depart school at 2:30 p.m. for this first day only.   
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STUDENT ACTIVITY 
CARDS 

Helena High School 

Activity cards are sold  

in the Main Office for 

$30.00 and paid for by 

cash or check.   

 

These cards permit 

student access to CHS 

and HHS home games.   

 

Activity cards are not 

accepted for play-off 

or championship 

games.  Come support 

your fellow students at 

their games!   

HELENA HIGH SCHOOL VIGILANTE YEARBOOK  

Registration information is located at http://helenaschools.org/

departments/traffic-education/ 

Registration will be from August 

30ðSept 2, 2016.  Registration 

forms will only be available during 

the dates listed above at Helena 

High, Capital High, and a link post-

ed at the Traffic Education web-

site.    

 

Registration forms can be picked up and returned 

to Capital High, Helena High, Helena Middle 

School and CRA Middle School no later than 3:00 

p.m. on Friday, September 2nd .   

The Helena High School Year-

book staff is always looking for 

great pictures to use in the year-

book.  If you have some cool pic-

tures of you and your friends hav-

ing fun—please send them to 

klunnon@helenaschools.org  

Please include your name and 

identify anyone else in the picture 

with you.  It also helps if you in-

clude a brief summary of where 

the picture was taken, what date 

and what you were doing.   

TRAFFIC EDUCATION FALL 2016 
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If you missed getting your 

2016 Yearbook please stop by 

the main office.  We have a few 

left to sell at the price of $70.   

Yearbooks will be on sale for 

$65 for a limited time at the 

early bird price, so get them 

early!!  Until Sept. 18!   

Buy your yearbook online at: 

www.Balfour.com 

ATTENDANCE 

 
Student attendance is vital.  

Students must attend clas-

ses to be actively involved 

in the learning process.  

The attendance office policy 

is meant to help students 

have successes at school.  

Please review the attend-

ance policy in the student 

handbook.  Please feel free 

to call the attendance office 

for any issues.   

 
ATTENDANCE OFFICE 

(406) 324-2211  

24 Hours a Day/7 Days a 
Week 

 

Helena High’s web page includes the daily bulletin which is updated 

daily and is a good source of what is happening at HHS.  To visit our 

HHS web page please click on this link:  http://hhs.helenaschools.org/

about/newsletter/daily-bulletin/ 

mailto:http://helenaschools.org/departments/traffic-education/
mailto:http://helenaschools.org/departments/traffic-education/
mailto:klunnon@helena.k12.mt.usay
http://www.Balfour.com


One of the many things to think about over the summer is senior pictures.  While we encourage you 

to explore your options during the photo session, there are a few things to act on when it comes to 

submitting your yearbook photo: 

Please have your  professional photographer submit your senior picture following these instructions: 

 

 1. Photos must be submitted in a digital format by email (klunnon@helenaschools.org) or on 

  CD.  The digital image  must be no smaller than 4x6 inches and 300 dpi.  They must 

  be saved as lastnamefirstname.  For example, Anna Smith would be Smithanna.   

  Photos taken on a cell phone are NOT high enough resolution and may be denied  

  for print. 

 2. Image must be good clarity and detail.  Image should be made from the original digital  

  image or negative.  No special effects permitted.   

 3. All photos MUST be in color.  No black and white or sepia photos will be accepted. 

 4. Scanned images from photographs may not be accepted due to loss of quality in the  

  scanning process. 

 5. Photos must be a professional looking portrait from the waist up. 

 6. No props may be visible, i.e. cars, animal, flags or instruments.  We would rather highlight 

  you on the other pages in this manner.  

 7. Dress should be appropriate attire; standard school dress is suggested.   

 

ATTENTION SENIORS AND PARENTS 

  

Photos that do not adhere to these standards may be cut from the yearbook.  The student’s school 

photo will be substituted if the requirements are not met or if we do not receive a photo by the dead-

line.  Also, senior photos will not be returned to the students. 

The DEADLINE for submission is OCTOBER 7, 2016. Please keep this date in mind and make your 

appointments early.  Photographers also need time to process your photos before they can be sub-

mitted.   

If you have any questions, please contact Ms. Lunnon at 324-2250  

or at klunnon@helenaschools.org.   

Parents: Did you m ove recently—you have the ability to update your ad-

dress on Power School.  This will help you keep up to 

date on activities and events at HHS!   

If you have lost your password, please contact Marilyn 

Williams (324-2208) and she’ll be able to help you re-

trieve it.  

mailto:hhsyearbook@helena.k12.mt.us?subject=HHS%20Yearbook
mailto:hhsyearbook@helena.k12.mt.us?subject=HHS%20Yearbook


HELENA HIGH 

SCHOOL 

 

 

All students will 

have their picture 

taken for ID pur-

poses.   

 

HELENA HIGH SCHOOL FOOD SERVICE  

Breakfast is served before 

school from 6:45 a.m. to 

8:30 a.m.  Lunch is served 

from 12:00 noon to 12:35 

p.m. 

 

New applications for the 

School Lunch Program are 

available in the main office 

as well as information on the 

Meal Time System for the 

Food Service.  Free and Re-

duced Lunch applicants 

must reapply for  the new  

school year.  Forms are avail-

able in the main office.  If 

you do not reapply the re-

duced fee will be discontin-

ued within 30-days from Au-

gust 31.   

 

Students: 

  Breakfast $1.20 

  Lunch $2.45 

 

Adults: 

  Breakfast $2.00 

  Lunch $3.50 

Honors Students 

 Students in Honors/AP 

English, please rem em ber to 

complete your required summer 

reading.  The English Dept. has a 

link on the HHS homepage detailing the book titles.  

http://hhs.helenaschools.org/departments/english-

department/  Books are available the main office for 

check-out.   

 

 Honors World Cultures students, Th e Boy W ho 

Harnessed the Wind is available in the main office for 

check-out for your summer reading assignment.  http://

hhs.helenaschools.org/departments/world-cultures-

department/ 

School Insurance 

You may wish to consider 

some form of accident insur-

ance as the district does not 

carry coverage on students.  

Application forms are availa-

ble in the main office.   

 

HOMECOMING WEEK 

Homecoming week will be the 

week of September 26th.  We 

encourage your child to get 

involved.  The football game 

will be played Friday, Sept 30 

at 7:00 p.m. at Vigilante Sta-

dium.  The dance will be held 

Friday night, Sept 30, 8-11 

p.m. in the gym.  Hope to see 

you there!   

http://hhs.helenaschools.org/departments/english-department/
http://hhs.helenaschools.org/departments/english-department/
http://hhs.helenaschools.org/departments/world-cultures-department/
http://hhs.helenaschools.org/departments/world-cultures-department/
http://hhs.helenaschools.org/departments/world-cultures-department/


 

 

 

 

 
Open House is scheduled for 

Thursday, September 15 at 

6:00—8:15 p.m.  We’ll start with a 

general meeting in the gym for all 

parents and then parents will fol-

low your child’s class schedule 

throughout the building.  Parents 

and students are welcome!   

HELENA HIGH SCHOOL OPEN HOUSE  

(ÌÕÌØÈ 5ÊÐÚÚÕ $ÑáâàÑÊâ "ÚÈßË ÚÍ 6ßåáâÌÌá 

 

 

(ÌÕÌØÈ (ÑÏÐ 5ÊÐÚÚÕ 

5âåËÌØâ 3ÌÛßÌáÌØâÈâÑæÌ 

!ÑØÌ -ÈèÕÚß 

Get ready to have some fun at the Helena Education Foundation’s !!! 

Carnival Classic 

There will be activities, games, food, and great entertainment on the stage that can be seen and 

heard from all over Memorial Park.  The best part is that all of the school groups sponsoring an 

activity or food booth get to keep all of their proceeds!  This year the annual Carnival Classic will 

be on:  Sunday, September 11, from 11am to 3pm. 

 

All of the Helena elementary schools and middle schools, many of the high school clubs and 

sports teams sponsor dozens of booths– including the ever-popular dunk tank.  Try your luck at 

the doughnut eating contest, cake walk, ring toss and many other games.  Then cool off with re-

freshments in the food court! “Tumbling gnomes”, duck pond, plinko and hair painting will pro-

vide activities for even the youngest kids, while the hockey shoot, football toss, soccer activities, 

and basketball hoop shoot will challenge older kids.  The Booster Clubs from HHS and CHS will 

be there with brauts, hot dogs, burgers, sandwiches, tiger tacos and drinks for every age; lots of 

groups will be selling tasty treats like snow cones, cotton candy and popcorn.  

 

Check the Helena Education Foundation website www.hefmt.org for details 

or contact HEF at hef@mt.net or (406) 443-2545 for more information.   



HHS FALL SPORTS DATES-TRYOUTS 

The Activities Calendar and information can be found on the HHS  website under Extra-curricular tab.  

(hhs.helenaschools.org).   

GOLF   August 11 Pre-season meeting at 3:30 p.m. HHS East gym entrance (bring physicals)

   Coach  Bob Tipton 324-2788 btipton@helenaschools.org   

   http://hhs.helenaschools.org/extracurricular/athletics/golf/ 

FOOTBALL  August 12 Sophomores, JV & Varsity at 7:00 a.m. at HHS  

     Freshman gear check-out at 3:00 p.m. at HMS 

   August 13 Freshman practice at HMS—8:00 a.m. 

   August 15 Freshman parent meeting 5:30 p.m.—HMS 

   Coach  Tony Arntson 324-2350 tarntson@helenaschools.org  

   http://hhs.helenaschools.org/extracurricular/athletics/football/ 

GIRLS SOCCER August 12 Siebel Fields 6:30 a.m. 

   Coach  Mike Meloy mike@meloylawfirm.com 

   http://hhs.helenaschools.org/extracurricular/athletics/lady-soccer/ 

BOYS SOCCER August 12 Siebel Fields 8:00-10:00 a.m. and an afternoon training, too.  

   Coach  Carl Straub 324-2313 cstraub@helenaschools.org 

   http://hhs.helenaschools.org/extracurricular/athletics/soccer-boys/ 

VOLLEYBALL August 12 Attendance is mandatory for BOTH days 

     Friday August 12 

     7:45- 9:15 ALL Freshman- Senior 

     9:30- 11:30 Freshman 

     2:00-4:00 Sophomore- Seniors 

     Saturday August 13 

     8:00-10:00 Sophomore- Senior 

     11:00-1:30 Freshman 

     2:00- 4:30 Sophomore- Senior 

   Coach  Lindsey Day 324-1200 lday@helenaschools.org  

   http://hhs.helenaschools.org/extracurricular/athletics/volleyball/ 

 

CROSS COUNTRY August 15 All boys and girls 7:00 a.m. at the HMS parking lot 

     Parent/Athlete meeting at 6:00 p.m. at HMS (Vigilante bleachers) 

   Coach Boys Kelley Gilbert  443-4448 (leave a message) k.gilbert76@charter.net  

   http://hhs.helenaschools.org/extracurricular/athletics/cross-country-boys/ 

   Coach Girls Linda Paull  324-2362 lpaull@helenaschools.org  

   http://hhs.helenaschools.org/extracurricular/athletics/cross-country-girls/ 

HELENA HIGH SCHOOL ACTIVITIES 

 

Participation Fee  $40 for the each sport 

Activity Pass  $30 with the first sport 

Both can be Purchased from the Bookkeeper in the Main Office.   

You must have your Sports Physical & Concussion forms signed and turned in before you practice 

for any sport.   

http://hhs.helenaschools.org/departments/english-department/
mailto:btipton@helenaschools.org
mailto:tarntson@helenaschools.org
mailto:mike@meloylawfirm.com
mailto:cstraug@helenaschools.org
mailto:lday@helenaschools.org
mailto:k.gilbert@bresnan.net
mailto:lpaull@helenaschools.org


FALL ATHLETES 

 

The Montana High School Association concussion form must be initialed/signed and returned 

with the physical form before a student may practice for their respective sport.  

Please go to the MHSA home page, http://www.mhsa.org/ ‘Sports Medicine’ page 

for more information in regard to the concussion statement.  More concussion 

forms can also be obtained on the HHS web site or in the Main Office.   

 

HELENA HIGH SCHOOL ACTIVITIES CONTINUED 

PLC 
Our district is very appreciative of 

our community allowing us to 

schedule time that is directly relat-

ed to student achievement.  Teach-

ers and support staff will be using 

the early release time to work to-

gether to improve their profes-

sional practice in an effort to get 

more students to achieve at higher 

levels. This work will include:  

 Studying and clarifying the 

meaning of the MT State 

Standards and Career and 

Technology Education industry 

standards 

 Developing an understanding 

of what the standard looks like 

in student work 

 Designing units of study  

 Writing common assessments  

 Analyzing the results of the 

common assessments 

 Planning additional, time, sup-

port and extension for stu-

dents. 

PLC - Professional Development Schedule  

 

All Mondays are Professional Learning Communities for 

HSD staff.  Helena High School will dismiss early every 

Monday, please see below for the different HSD 

grade level release schedule: 

 

 Elementary School:   8:30ð2:30 

 Middle School:    8:05ð2:15 

 High School:   8:20ð2:30 

 

Below is each Monday schedule for HHS: 

Period 0        7:32 - 8:15    Period 4      10:49 ð11:32  

Period 1        8:20 - 9:03    Lunch  11:32ñ12:11 

Period 2        9:08 - 9:51  Period 5      2:11 ð 12:54   

Homeroom  9:51 - 9:56     Period 6      12:59 - 1:42 

Period 3        10:01ð10:44  Period 7      1:47 ð 2:30    

   

Lunch schedule  

Monday Professional Development days  

11:32ñ 12:11 

**Buses will run according to  

Professional Development schedule on Mondays** 

       

                      

http://www.mhsa.org/


  
 

Helena Public Schools 

New Law Changes Student Immunization Requirements 

Notice of Immunizations Needed 

 

The 2015 Montana Legislature revised school immunization requirements for school attendance through the passage of 
House Bill (HB) 158. The law, signed by the governor and effective October 1, 2015 requires students attending school be 
vaccinated against varicella disease (chickenpox) and receive a booster of pertussis vaccine at 7th grade. 

 

Students in kindergarten through 12th grade will need to have two doses of varicella vaccine. If a child had chickenpox, 
in lieu of receiving the varicella vaccine a student or parent can use any of the following evidence of immunity to 
varicella:  

1. Laboratory evidence of immunity or laboratory confirmation of disease 

2. Diagnosis or verification of a history of varicella disease(chickenpox) or herpes zoster (shingles) by a health
-care provider (MD, DO, NP, PA) 

 

Tetanus, diphtheria and pertussis (Tdap) will be required for students prior to attending 7th grade. Students currently 
in grades 8th-12th who have not received their Tdap will require a single dose. 18 

Since the duration of immunity as a result of pertussis disease is not clearly established, the Centers for Disease Con-
trol (CDC) and the Advisory Committee on Immunization Practice do not encourage the use of history of illness as 
an exemption for pertussis vaccination. Montana’s rules will be consistent with this recommendation. 

You may have your child’s immunization history assessed and needed vaccines administered at your child’s healthcare 
provider or at the local county health department. Additional information and varicella history documentation 
forms have been provided to local healthcare offices. 

The changes to the law were made to bring Montana’s immunization requirements more in line with the most current 
immunization recommendations made by the Advisory Committee on Immunization Practice (ACIP). Of note, 
Montana was the only state that did not require the varicella series and one of five not requiring a pertussis boost-
er at middle school for attendance. 

Additionally, the new requirements are intended to reduce the incidence of diseases like chickenpox and whooping 
cough both in school settings and in the community. Montana’s rates for both of these diseases are typically higher 
than any other state in the region 

 

 

Please submit immunization documentation at the start of the 2016-2017 school year to the School Nurse 
at your childôs school. 

 

Thank you for your attention to this important matter. 
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     How Do We Raise Funds:   Selling 50/50 tickets, profits from the Helena High Bengal wear, participation in the  

    Carnival Classic, Booster BBQ, and Sponsors & Booster Club Membership Drive.  

  Where Does the Money Go:  Here is a list of some items donated through the Booster Club:  

    Activity Pocket schedules 

    Pure Performance Navy Seal Presentation = $750 

    Science Club National competition = $500 

    Student Council BBQ = $350 

    HHS Training Room Privacy Curtain = $500 

    HHS Band Piano Fund = $200 

    Youth Connections Peer Activity Poster = $550 

    Several Activity Sponsor and banquet monies distributed = $7,200.00 

 

Feel free to call any of the listed board members if you have any questions or would like to be a sponsor.  

   Diana Sullivan  Kris Stockton          Darcie Dunlap      Amy Crawford  

    President       Vice Pres      Treasurer      Secretary  

     461-3060       459-7729             227-2292        459-7240  

 

The Booster Club and the students at Helena High School thank you for your support & involvement.   

           What is the Booster Club: The Helena High Booster Club is a group of volunteers including parents of current/past HHS 

       students, friends & faculty who are dedicated to strengthening student excellence at Helena High. 

       The Helena High Booster Club works in conjunction with school educators, staff, and parents to 

       promote school spirit, athletics, academics, and enhance the overall Helena High experience. 
                    
                      When Do We Meet: 
 

                               What We Do: 
       
 

 
The Booster Club meets the second Monday of each month in the Helena High School Library at 
5:30 p.m. 
 
 
We raise funds which allow the Booster Club to sponsor extracurricular activities and projects for  
Helena High which are not covered in school or team budgets. 

               Parent Representatives: It is a requirement that a parent representative of each activity requesting funds be present at all 

       Booster Club Meetings throughout the school year.  Organizations not meeting the minimum 

       attendance requirement would then not be eligible for funding the following school year.  Parent 

       Representatives serve as a liaison between the parents, coaching staff, and the Booster Club. 

  



HELENA HIGH 

SCHOOL 

 

Now Interviewing Office 

Assistants!!  

 

Students who are interested 

in working in the Business 

Office, Attendance Office or 

Counseling Center are invit-

ed to apply to become an 

office assistant. Interested 

students may stop by any of 

these offices during regular 

office hours for an applica-

tion and to schedule an in-

terview with Mrs. Althof.  

HELENA HIGH SCHOOL PARKING PERMITS  

http://hhs.helenaschools.org/transportation-and-parking-permits/ 

All parking permits will need to be purchased on-line and then picked 

up in the main office. All vehicles that students plan to drive/park in 

the HHS lot must be registered.  To create an account, the user name 

is the initial of your first name and your full last name.  The password 

is your student ID #.  Once you are in, you create your own password 

to continue.  If you bought one online last year, you just need to re-

member the password you created.   For cash or check purchases fol-

low the same process up to the payment option; print your request and 

take it to the main office for permit availability.  Payment on-line is 

the ONLY way to reserve a permit.   

Registration Dates: 

Seniors       August 19 

Juniors     August 22 

Sophomores  August 23 

Freshman     August 24 
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